
Announcement 
 

The all readers of the website of the Communist (Maoist)  Party of 

Afghanistan are informed that : 

Recently, the invalid website of Shola Javid has started publishing Shola Javid issue (27), 

which has deep ideological-political, philosophical and revisionist deviations, and this issue 

has nothing to do with the Communist (Maoist) Party of Afghanistan. 

As we mentioned in the previous announcements, the Shola Javid's website 

(www.sholajawid.org ) is not valid and any article published from this website address does 

not represent the Communist (Maoist) Party of Afghanistan. And the only official website 

of the Communist (Maoist) Party of Afghanistan is (www.cmpa.io) and its corresponding 

email address is (sholajawid2@hotmail.com). 

It is worth mentioning that the twenty-seventh issue of Shola Javid round four was 

published as a special issue on the occasion of Comrade Zia's passing in September 2020 by 

the Communist (Maoist) Party of Afghanistan and continued until the twenty-ninth issue. 

After the third National Congress of the Party, the fifth round of Shola Javid has been 

published until the ninth issue. The publication of number (27) of the so-called Shola Javid 

on the invalid website of Shola Javid - two years after Comrade Zia's death - is another 

conspiracy against the Communist (Maoist) Party of Afghanistan. 

We will try to identify the deep ideological-political, philosophical and revisionism 

deviations of the authors of the so-called “Shola Javid” as part of our struggle against 

revisionism and imperialism to show how far these authors have strayed from the basic 

Marxist-Leninist-Maoist principles and they have gone astray on the path of revisionism 

and reformism. 

Communist (Maoist) Party of Afghanistan 
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